Care in the Air
Deep vein thrombosis (DVT) is a serious condition where blood clots develop in the deep veins of the legs. There is some evidence that long-haul flights, especially when passengers have little or no exercise, may increase the risk of developing DVT. There are ways that you can reduce the possibility of developing DVT on such flights and also on other journeys which involve prolonged periods of immobility such as long car, rail or coach journeys.

Before you go

You may be at higher risk of developing deep vein thrombosis if:

· You are over 40 years of age.

· You or a member of your family has suffered from blood clots.

· You have a condition affecting the clotting of the blood.

· You are suffering from or have recently been treated for cancer.

· You have certain types of heart disease.

· You have recently had surgery or injury, particularly affecting the legs or abdomen.

· You are pregnant or have recently had a baby.

· You are taking hormones such as oral contraceptive or HRT.

In this case, speak to your general practitioner who may be able to advise you on other precautions such as the use of elastic stockings or, in those at high risk, the use of blood-thinning drugs.

During the trip

· Be comfortable in your seat.

· Bend and straighten your legs, feet and toes while seated every half-hour or so during your flight.

· Pressing the balls of your feet down hard against the floor or foot-rest will also help increase the blood flow in your legs and reduce clotting.

· Take occasional short walks, when in-flight advice suggests this is safe.

· Take advantage of refuelling stopovers where it may be possible to get off the plane and walk about.

· Drink plenty of water.

· Be sensible about alcohol, which in excess can lead to dehydration and immobility.

· Avoid taking sleeping pills, which can also cause immobility.

After your trip

Contact a doctor urgently if you experience symptoms of DVT after arrival. Symptoms may include pain, warmth, swelling and skin discolouration of a leg and/or breathing difficulties.

This leaflet has been prepared by Sanofi Pasteur MSD to give you general information on issues relating to healthy travel. It is not meant as an alternative to individual advice and should be used in conjunction with advice provided for you by a health care professional.

